



**Outer East Area Committee  
Minutes from Halton Moor & E.Osmondthorpe Forum**

**2<sup>nd</sup> April 2013**

**Present:**

Cllr Katherine Mitchell (Chair), PCSO Luke Toplis, Sgt Vicky Cocliff, PCSO Ian Phillips, (WYP), Diane Gill (Resident), Gladys Townend (Save our Homes & Environment), Sylvia Marsh (resident), Brian Murray (Residents Association), David Gomersall (SE Locality Team) Coullin Meikle (Youth Service), Halle Majors (LASBT), Amanda Douglas-Smith (ENEHL) Pete Mudge (LCC – South East Area Support Team, minutes)

**Apologies:** Cllr Mick Lyons, Cllr Judith Cummins

<b>Item</b>	<b>Welcome, introductions and apologies</b>	<b>Action</b>
1.1	Cllr Mitchell welcomed everyone, checked people had signed in and the apologies noted.	
<b>2.0</b>	<b>PACT meeting (Police And Communities Together) –Sgt Cocliff</b>	
2.1	The current year is following a similar pattern to last year with 12 burglaries in the last four months, a slight decrease in theft from motor vehicles and slight increase in theft of motor vehicles. A key success has concerned a custodial sentence for a bicycle thief and Operation Champion gaining details of 270 vehicle incidents	Sgt C/All
2.2	Priority areas will remain as Kendal Drive, the Nevilles and Hesthwaite Gardens	
<b>3.0</b>	<b>Minutes of the meeting held on 15 January 2013</b>	
3.1	Approved	
<b>4.0</b>	<b>Matters arising from those minutes</b>	
4.1	Regarding Item 6 (Halton Leisure Centre) the consultation went well.	
4.2	Leeds Met students are now supporting a project in Meadowfield School.	
<b>5.0</b>	<b>10 minute open floor</b>	
5.1	119 Kendall Drive is going to be returned to general housing stock having formerly been a community house. The notice board will be re-sited at Halton Moor Community Centre.	ADS/ CM
<b>6.0</b>	<b>Environmental Services – Dave Gommersall – Locality Working</b>	
6.1	At present there is no longer a dedicated officer in the area. More officers are being recruited but their exact role has yet to be decided.	
6.2	The priorities for the team are fly tipping, litter, dog fouling and dirt and grime. Things crop up which traditionally have not been in anyone's remit but are still problems. Allocating responsibility for	DG

	future resolution of the problem is one of the issues which will be resolved in the current shake-up.	
<b>7.0</b>	<b>Youth Service – Coullin Meikle – Youth Manager</b>	
7.1	Work is now being targeted to areas where most needed.	
7.2	Breeze has pulled out of the Friday Night Project and so the service will relaunch a club café at the centre.	
7.3	There will be a community day at the centre on 10 <sup>th</sup> April hosting a range of activities.	CM/All
<b>8.0</b>	<b>ENE Homes – Amanda Douglas-Smith</b>	
8.1	There are 11 voids in Halton Moor and Osmondthorpe at present and a further 13 homes on notice.	
8.2	Currently the turnaround for properties is 41.52 days if they need major work and 39 days for less.	
8.3	On 23 April from 2-7pm there will be a community event at Osmondthorpe One Stop regarding the work about to get underway at The Neville's and part of Osmondthorpe Lane.	ADS/All
9.0	<b>AOB</b>	
9.1	Brian Murray said it would be good to have a grit bin near Meadowfield School.	DG/PM
10.0	<b>The next forum meeting will be on 16<sup>th</sup> July 2013.</b>	All